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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
7 December 2022 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M.Abraham (Chairman), Holborn & Knight 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope , D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed)  
 

Minute No.  
PFC 22/ 
 

31. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Blogg & Wood and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) submitted 
apologies 

 

32. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - D.Morgan declared an 
interest as a member of the Ferriby Shed 

 

33. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9 NOVEMBER 2022 - Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 

 

34. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 

35. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT - The Park Warden reported that it had been a quiet month with no issues 
to raise. 
 

36. CLERK’S REPORT  

36.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that the skate park hedge will be cut back in January.  A report 

was given about the training attended and information about the submission for the local plan was 

shared. 

36.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted. No concerns were raised. 
 

37. OTHER MATTERS 

37.1. Car Park – The inconsistent use of the chains and the damage to the grassed area of the car park was 

discussed.  It was agreed that the grassed area would be closed off for winter and that this would be 

shared with the Football Club. 

37.2. Ferriby Shed – The Chairman of Ferriby Shed reported that it is not possible to apply for grant 

funding until the position on the need for planning permission is obtained.  The clerk explained that 

advice had been sought about permitted use, and no change was required as community centres and 

sports facilities were now part of the same use category.  The option of enquiring if a new garage would 

be covered under permitted development was discussed however based on experiences elsewhere it was 

Resolved to apply for full planning permission.   

37.3. Risk Assessment – The draft risk assessment for the users of the Pavilion was reviewed and it was 

agreed that it would be approved at the next meeting after it had been shared with the Cricket Club.   

37.4. Project Plan – The project plan 2023-2027 was approved and updated. 

37.5. Playing Field Committee Budget 2023/24 - The different elements of the budget were reviewed.  It 

was Resolved that the bid to the Parish Council for 2023/24 would be £10,200.  This amount is the 

same as last year. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.55pm 
Date of next meeting : 11 January 2022 


